CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2022
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Council Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Mather, Freeman, Johannessen, Young and Lowry
COUNCIL ABSENT:   
STAFF PRESENT:
 Administrator/Recorder Bennett and Finance Deputy Recorder Rogers. 
STAFF ABSENT:
 None.
IV.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:

None.
IV.
CONSENT CALENDAR:
1. Approval of consent calendar minutes for August 15, 2022.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Young seconded a motion to approve the consent calendar for August 15, 2022.  Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Young, Mather, Freeman, Lowry, and Johannessen voted “yes.”  No “nays.”  The motion carried.

V.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1.  Tree bids for Maple at 135 SE Main St. 
The office received a complaint on July 20, 2022, from the tenant of 135 SE Main St about a large maple tree in the city right-of-way that is hanging over her garage and feels it needs to be removed.  Staff contacted City County Insurance to see if the city or adjacent landowner were responsible to take care of this tree.  The city’s risk management rep said that since we don’t have an ordinance addressing this issue the city is responsible for trimming or removal of the tree.  We had 3 bids for tree removal, Cowboy Tree service, Happy Hills Tree Service and Kevin’s Family Tree Service, with the lowest bid from Kevin’s Family Tree Service.  
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Johannessen seconded a motion to award Kevin’s Family Tree Service with removal of the maple tree at 135 SE Main Street with a cost ranging between $1,170.00 to $1,560.00.  Mayor Young, Councilors Barton, Young, Mather, Freeman, Lowry and Johannessen voted “yes.”  No “nays.”  The motion carried.
2. Park Pedestal (Stanchions)
The remaining park pedestal needs replaced or taken offline.  Council agreed to have it fixed.  Staff will bring a bid from Hannigan Electric for Council approval at next meeting.  
3. Pioneer Days Committee Meeting
Staff informed Council of their attendance at the Pioneer Days Committee meeting held on 9/14/2022, to review issues and outcome of Pioneer Days 2022.  Staff informed the committee that the beer garden must be entirely fenced with one entrance and security must be at the entrance to check ID’s.  The bouncy house company must provide certificates of insurance to the city prior to the event and no booths for “rage smashing” for liability reasons.  The committee agreed and realized these were important issues for the City, they also agreed to provide the City with a vendor list seven days prior to the next Pioneer Days event.  Staff agreed to attend further meeting as needed. 
VI.
REPORTS:
1. Sheriff’s Office Report.
Last month the Sheriff’s office received 318 calls for service. Of those calls they had fifteen police reports, twelve arrests. They had thirteen traffic stops with twelve resulting in citations. 
2.  Administrator’s Report.
Staff has been busy with complaints about junk and unlicensed vehicles in residential areas of town.  Staff is following the complaint process and will be bringing the non-compliant complaints to council for hearing. 
John Raines has received his certification in Distribution 1 and is now a cross-connection control specialist.  City will contact engineer regarding Baffles in clear well this winter.  John has completed lead and copper tests with 10 of our residents participating.  
At Rual Developments request, the City engineer, Rual Development rep and City staff walked through entire sewer plant making a list of things that were not functioning correctly.  City engineer will inspect to ensure all on the list has been repaired.
Canyonville had another successful Pioneer Days.  Public Works set up blockades for parade and cleaned up debris in the roadway after.
Ziply Fiber will be working on overhead lines and running lines where needed underground throughout the City.

Bathrooms at park needed to be closed due to water leak at the park meter.
Main Street Committee member Mike Kelly attended the meeting to ask the Council for their support with the Main Street Project.  Councilor Barton suggested the council be in support of this as long as there was no expense to the City.  The Mayor and Council agreed.  
VII.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
            Planning Commission Meeting - Wednesday, October 12, 2022

Council Meeting –Monday, October 17, 2022
VIII.
ADJOURNMENT:
Mayor Young adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

ATTEST:




















Jake Young, Mayor
Dawn Bennett, City Administrator/Recorder Interim
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